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DISTRICT GRADE POLICY

 

The District grade policy for
athletic participation requires
the athlete to maintain a 2.0
GPA with no F’s or a 2.5 GPA 
and F’s to be eligible. Students
can be on probation for one
grading period.    

 

Seniors Nathan Huebner and Peter Valentine and sophomore James 
Markin had a perfect 4.0 GPA to lead the baseball program in first 
quarter grades.  Sixty-eight percent of the baseball players earned a 
3.0 GPA or better, up 22% from the first quarter last year.

3.86  Gareth Baldrica-Franklin
         Josh Hagge
3.83   Philip Blatt
3.8    Sean Flores
         Austin Hyde
3.5 Johnny Hergert

The overall program GPA was 3.15.  
Grades by class were,
Seniors, 3.39
Juniors, 2.94
Sophomores, 3.14.

Team Grades
Grade Policy
Pre-Season 
Conditioning

Alumni Game
Golf Tournament
College Athletes
All School Auction
Everett Street Auto’s

Twenty returning players and freshmen started a six-week off-season conditioning 
program on January 10.  The mile run and jump rope tests will be held on 
February 23 and 25.  The team selection process starts February 28.

PRE-SEASON CONDITIONING

Bottom to top of stairs
(James Markin, Nathan Huebner, Peter Valentine)

California Trip
Facilities
Burgerville
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Summer Schedule
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SPRING TRIP TO THE LOS ANGELES     
The Varsity and JV will travel to Southern 
California during the Spring trip, playing 
primarily in the Los Angeles area. There is 
a game scheduled in the Sacramento area 
at the start of the trip on the way down, 
and in Redding at the end of the trip on the
way home.

The JV-2 team opens with Lake Oswego on 
March 14. They have games or practice on 
March 25 & 26, and are off for vacation 
March 19-24. All teams will be scheduled 
for 26 games.

Non-League schedules are available on the website, www.wilsonhsbaseball.com.

FACILITIES UPDATE
Twenty-two baseball players, three coaches, and Tim Kasal worked 66 man hours in a 
field work party on the weekend of October 8-10. Kasal supervised the completion of the 
artificial turf installation in the bullpen catching areas.

Mike Chandler, Chandler Electric, did an emergency repair job on the electricity from the 
street, damaged when the rock was delivered for the bullpens.  

Also, Kasal, cleaned out the floor drains, power washed both dugouts, and repaired the 
mortar on the dugouts.

As always, a BIG “THANK YOU” Mike and Tim. 

(Sean Flores & Sammy Field)

BURGERVILLE
The next Burgerville fundraiser night is at the 9385 S.W. Allen Blvd. 
location on Monday, January 31. The Baseball Program will receive 10%
of all purchases between 5-8PM. The money raised will be used towards 
the Spring trip.  BRING A FRIEND !

http://www.wilsonhsbaseball.com
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ALUMNI GAME—DATE CHANGE
Saturday, June 25 will be the NEW DATE 
(different date than previously published in 
last Newsletter) for the annual alumni 
games held at Wilson.  A no-host bar social 
will be held after the games at the Cider Mill 
for alumni, family, and friends.  

   

GOLF TOURNAMENT—DATE CHANGE
Sunday, June 26 at 1PM, is the NEW DATE for 
the annual shotgun golf scramble fundraiser 
at Meriwether National Golf Club in Hillsboro.   
Save the date and a registration form will be 
in the next newsletter.

COLLEGE ATHLETES
If you intend to participate in Division I or II athletics as a freshman in college, you must 
be registered with and certified as eligible by the NCAA Initial-Eligibility Clearinghouse.  
This was implemented by the NCAA to ensure consistent interpretation of initial NCAA 
requirements for incoming freshman. ACT or SAT scores are mandatory for Division I 
schools. Core courses are required and are verified by the Clearinghouse. Juniors should 
take the SAT test on March 12 or May 7 and could retake as a senior in October.

Start planning now if you plan to participate in athletics at the college level. See your 
counselor for more information or if you have questions about the application process.

ALL SCHOOL AUCTION 
The All-School Auction will be held Saturday, April 16, in the neighborhood, at the 
Mittleman Jewish Community Center.  Contact  Sabrina Johnsen, 503-452-4673 or 
SJJohnsen@comcast.net, to donate items for the auction, order tickets, or to get more 
information about how you can hel

EVERETT STREET
Jake Hammer (’96) and Everett Street Autoworks is providing “auto cards” again to help 
the Program raise funds. The one-year card costs you $30, and has $325 of services, 4 
lube oil filter services, 2 tire rotation; 2 cooling system flushes, and brake 
inspection/adjustment & charging system analysis. The card expires, December 31, 2011. 
Contact Mike Clopton, 503-246-6515 to get your card and support this fundraiser.

Rich Andrews, Austin Andrews, 
Ryan Andrews, Ian Hobson( )

mailto:SJJohnsen@comcast.net
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PANCAKE BREAKFAST
The Annual Pancake Breakfast is scheduled on Sunday, 
April 10 at Round Table Pizza on Barbur Blvd, 
7:30-10:30 AM.   It is the same menu—all you can eat 
pancakes, sausage, and beverage.   McDonald’s and 
Alpenrose Dairy will donate products for the event.

GAME JERSEY SALE
The Varsity purchased new game jerseys last
season. There are a few used game jerseys 
left to purchase at $13. White home jerseys 
left are numbers 21, 31, 33, 35, 37, 39, and 
42.  Gray road numbers are 3, 15, 22, 29, 39.
Contact Darcy Shetler at Wilson to buy one 
her email is dshetler@pps.k12.or.us or call 
503-916-5280, ext. 66141.
  

SUMMER SCHEDULES
Tentative summer baseball schedules for Alpenrose Dairy American Legion and Jake’s 
Famous Crawfish Jr. State teams are now available.  Email mikeclopton@hevanet.com to 
get one.

NEWSLETTER SUBSCRIPTIONS

(The Kasal's, Tim (2006), Lori, & Tim)

Receive the Wilson Baseball Newsletter in your email, save paper & postage! Complete the 
subscription form on the first page of the website under the “Newsletter” tab. Indicate that 
you want to Subscribe. To unsubscribe, use the same form and check the “unsubscribe” 
choice. You may receive one extra newsletter before the change takes effect.

mailto:dshetler@pps.k12.or.us
mailto:mikeclopton@hevanet.com
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